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BOOK BIZ
Book Biz is over for another year. The presentation on Saturday afternoon was well attended and once again the play was excellent.  There were approximately 404 entries from kindy to year 2.  Total entries were just over 500.  This year a writing section was introduced.  The response was not great but it will be necessary to do some fine tuning to get it up and going next year.


FOOD FAIR REPORT
Kathleen Carew’s service committee planned things really well for our involvement in the Water Festival’s Tastes of the Burdekin.  

The cotton candy works well for Zonta – and though 
the weather was quite warm, we still sold enough to make a tidy profit.  

The drawcard is certainly the fresh fairy floss on the stick and the smell that comes with it is amazing also!  
I had one lady buy some – only to remember back to 
her childhood days of the great aroma and taste that freshly spun floss gives!  

Our stall was positioned near the children’s area (rides etc) so that was nice.  It gave us an opportunity to target the market there.  Many thanks to all involved – it all went well and we looked great in our pretty pink, including fairy floss maker Cameron who donned a pink apron like us!  It was great to see him enjoying himself

Inaugural District 22 Conference 2009 
Our inaugural District Conference as District 22 will be held in Townsville at Rydges Southbank from 25-27 September 2009. This will be the first opportunity when delegates and members from all Clubs in our District will gather to determine the future direction for our District and also our first District Conference outside of SE Queensland. Don't miss this opportunity. Our District Conference Chairman Ans Van Erp from the Zonta Club of Toowoomba is already planning a great weekend for us all to enjoy. She would also welcome your ideas and input. Ans can be contacted on 0408 181 992 or by email
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District 22 Governor Vicki Varthas, 15 Ravenswood Court, Carindale, Q., 4152.

Ph: 07 3398 5404 (M) 0408 050 998 Email: vickivarthas@westnet.com.au

Update from first District 22 Board meeting: it’s full steam ahead!

Members of the District 22 Board met last weekend for the first time in their official capacity.  We dealt with an extensive range of items which each of your Area Directors will be covering in more detail at your upcoming Club Board/Director orientation sessions or teleconferences.  I have provided below a summary of some of the items we covered at the meeting and the outcomes of our discussions:

· The District Conference Chair, Ans van Erp presented her evaluation of the proposals that had been received from a number of venues and based on the findings, the Board agreed that the venue fort the inaugural District 22 conference will be at the Rydges Southbank in Townsville.  Now that a decision has been made, it is all systems go for Ans as she finalises the composition of the conference committee members in the next few weeks so that work can commence on finalising the theme, agenda and of course the proposed speakers. Now that the venue has been chosen, you can start your planning for attending our very first conference; we aim to deliver an exciting, informative and fun filled agenda and of course with the many tourist sites close by to Townsville, there is an opportunity to have a mini break as part of your conference experience. Over the next few months we will be sending out special communiqués on the conference so stay tuned. So mark those dates in your diary now, 25th to 27th September 2009.
· There have been a few emails about the numbering of the Areas under the new District structure.  We now have 5 Areas in District 22.  These are:

a. Area 3 now has become Area 1

b. Area 4 now has become Area 2

c. Area 5 now has become Area 3

d. Area 6 now has become Area 4

e. Area 7 now has become Area 5

· We discussed how District 22’s Biennial Goals will align with ZI Goals and commenced work on the preparation of a draft Plan that clubs will be asked for feedback and comments on during the month of October.  Your Area Director will discuss how best to undertake this consultation through your Club President.  Once this has been discussed by Clubs, the Board will take these comments and prepare a final document that will be provided to clubs by the end of the year to assist each of you in your forward planning at the beginning of next year.
· Thanks to those members who have sent Jane and I positive comments and feedback about our first District 22 Newsletter.  One of Jane’s roles is to make sure that our newsletter features stories from around the District and so she is always keen to hear from you. 

· As we are not yet live with our District 22 website, don’t forget that you can still use the interim District 22 and 24 website www.district24.org as usual.  Our District Webmaster Ros Kinder is still working closely with the new host of the website to launch our District 22 site.  I will send out a newsflash as soon as we are live.
· Copies of the District 22 Certificates of Currency for our Insurance policies have been distributed to all Club Treasurers by Anne Grant, District Treasurer. Any enquiries on this should in the first instance be directed to Anne (anne.grant1@bigpond.com ).  I have also been advised from our insurance broker at OAMPS that there is no need to notify him each time your club is hosting an event; the insurance policies are in effect without this notification.

· Area Directors have been provided with updated copies of the District Directory (one for each member of the District), Committee brochures, and posters for the Breast Care Cushions and “What is Zonta” business cards and posters for distribution to all their clubs. These will be distributed to clubs over the next few weeks so please make sure you use them in assisting you in the promotion and marketing of the wonderful work that we all do in the name of Zonta service. 

· By now we have all received notification from ZI Finance Committee (letter dated 31 July 2008 form Gloria Stootman Wristen and Gunilla Malmsten) about the process that clubs can use to implement the motion passed at Convention regarding the donation of US$15 for the current year to help ZI cover increased costs.  As I mentioned in the last memo, some clubs have decided to pay this donation for all their members from their administration account.  If this donation is supported by your club, and to demonstrate our District’s commitment to Zonta International, let’s see if we can have either our voluntary individual donations or club donations sent to Zonta International (not the Zonta International Foundation) by October 31 2008 as requested.

· I have not yet received notification from ZI President Beryl Sten on the reporting and communication requirements in terms of method and content.  As soon as it is known, I will immediately disseminate it to Area Directors for clubs to take on board.  Your Area Director will work with you to ensure that the requests for information are met and that our successes and achievements as a District are shared. This will assist the District 22 Board in our responsibilities to administer the District and provide the vital link between us and ZI and the ZIF Board and HQ staff. 

Based on last weekend’s meeting, I am confident that your Board members are excited and motivated and ready to work closely with you over the next few months to make sure that the incoming Club Board members and Directors are feeling comfortable and confident in their roles. 

Vicki Varthas
PRESIDENTS REPORT
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Welcome everyone to our meeting this evening.  The year is certainly marching on and at the last board meeting, it was incredible that we have already begun plans for our Christmas party! 





A big thank you to those who assisted with Book Biz – it was fantastic to see so many entries and to hear positive feedback.  The participation from schools was great – we had to print off extra bookmarks so that’s always a good sign!  There are many talented children in our district and it’s really great that Zonta is playing a part in helping them all participate in such events as Book Biz.  I hope we can continue to do so.





Likewise the Cotton Candy stall at the Food Fair also went well.  This year the event was staged around lunchtime – and those involved (thank you to all of you and Kathleen’s committee) will know how hot the weather was!  It is a very easy stall for us to run – as all the work is done by Kool Kidz and we only need to sell.  We again made a nice profit.





Thanks to Garry and Beth Hancock for the use of their home for the social night in August.  I know the effort that goes into this and it is very much appreciated.  It was a fantastic night.  Let me know if you’d like us to plan another somewhere?





With regards to the Birthing Kits – Peta Bird has asked to change the September date as we are not able to have the gear here on time.  So, stay tuned for a new assembly date.








Enjoy the night.








Margaret.
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Meeting Time:-  


6pm for 6.30start                                                                              





The Club meets on the second Tuesday of each month (except January) 


Kalamia Hotel Ayr











Postal Address


                                                              


PO Box 2204


AYR  Q  4807
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ATTENDANCE





Giovanna Gabiola is our new attendance officer.  Please advise Giovanna by 10am on Monday if you cannot attend the meeting or are unable to stay for the meal.


Giovanna can be contacted on:





4783 3660 (home phone)


4783 2377 (fax) 4783 2777 (work)


0418 186858 (mobile) or via email


jgabiola@bigpond.net.au





Fees: 	Meeting & dinner $20


	Meeting only $5


	Fee if apology received $5


	Fee if no apology made $20





ZONTA BURDEKIN MEETS EVERY SECOND TUESDAY OF EACH MONTH AT THE KALAMIA HOTEL – 6PM FOR A 6.30PM START.





�	     RAFFLE


Tonight:  Pierina Dallecort





Next month (Oct): Ruth Diehm 














Birthday Celebrations for September!!!!


Have a Happy Birthday


Rosemary Menkens


Hope you all enjoy your special day.
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Thank you to Beth Honeycomb and her committee for the organisation of the Domestic Violence information evening. Many questions were asked and answered well. The next step is “How can Zonta help”











BIRTHING KITS


 The assembly of the Birthing Kits has to be postponed for the moment.  The kits are not able to be delivered by the 13 September. Future available dates could be 25 October or 15 November depending on delivery of the kits.











Zonta Birthday Celebration


This year we are hosting the party and inviting the near by clubs – Metro, Townsville, Bowen and Charters Towers. We will be going to The Pantry Door for dinner. As this is a BYO venue please bring along a wine of your liking. Maybe contact a fellow Zontian who you would like to share with. The cost will be $25.00 per head.


If there are special dietary requirements please by sure to contact Raelene. It has also been suggested that it be a bring and buy. Any money raised can be donated. Any suggestions for entertainment can be directed to SOW committee.











CHRISMAS CELEBRATION


The board has decided that due to many of the members other social commitments – family, friends, work, community xmas gatherings – that we will have the club xmas party on the second Tuesday in December, which is the 9th.  We are encouraging members and guests to join in the fun by dressing in something silver, gold, red or green, white is also acceptable. We will have an exchange of gifts, around the $10.00 mark. If you are female bring a female gift and if you are male a male gift. All gifts will be put into Santa’s sack for delivery later in the evening.








President:  


Margaret Williams





Vice President:


Rita Cranitch





Minutes Secretary:


Judy Scanlon





Correspondence Secretary:


Karen Clarke





Treasurer:


Sandra Roncato
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Karen, Mary Anne and Trevor having a happy chat
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The gathering enjoying the delicious food provided by the members








�





Louise Williams and Bryce Micola




















Louise Williams and Bryce Micola




















Many thanks to Beth and Gary for opening their house to the Zonta members for a lovely social get together.  A very enjoyable evening was had by the Birds, Blancos, Williams, Micolas, Grantzs, Eathornes, Pierina, Jo and Maryanne. 








BUDDIES – Have you made contact with your buddy since the last meeting? If not give her a phone call or send an email. Perhaps you could sit with her at the dinner meeting and catch up.


I am printing the list again as I know that some of you have forgotten who your buddy is. However it is up to each member to make contact with the buddy. Don’t be shy, if you have not had contact be brave and make the first move.





Peta Bird		and	Joan Ruddell


Loreta Blanco		and	Rita Cranitch


Dalma Cambruzzi	and	Lyndy McCathie


Kathleen Carew	and	Ruth Diehm


Karen Clarke		and	Majella Meehan


Pierina Callecort	and	Giovanna Gabiola


MaryAnne Fraser	and	Judy Scanlon


Jill Giddy		and	Beth Hancock


Raelene Grantz		and	Rosemary Menkens


Joan Heatley		and	Robyn O’Sullivan


Jan Hollingsworth	and	Sandra Roncato


Beth Honeycombe	and	Mary Lynch


Leith Kennedy		and	Janice Micola


Margaret Williams	and	Sandi Milani and 				(Robyn Halle








MEMBERSHIP


It is up to the president, the club board and all other members to work within their club so that the Zonta experience is meaningful and fulfilling for everyone. In such clubs Zontians look forward to each meeting, project, and event, knowing that they are advancing the status of women while making Zonta an important and enjoyable part of their lives











